
From: Webmaster <Webmaster@oeb.ca>  
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2019 6:34 PM 
To: registrar <registrar@oeb.ca> 
Subject: Letter of Comment -  
 
The Ontario Energy Board 
 
-- Comment date -- 
2019-12-20 
 
-- Case Number -- 
EB-2019-0037 
 
-- Name -- 
Justin Nykilchuk 
 
-- Phone -- 

 
 
-- Company -- 
 
 
-- Address -- 

 
 
-- Comments -- 
This increase is significant, I currently use less than 10$ of electricity and pay over 20$ for delivery. My 
total hydro bill will increase by approximately 20% with the increase in delivery charges. This is a 
significant increase for those of us who are low income students, and are conscious to conserve energy 
for budgetary reasons. I feel my efforts are hopeless as prices for delivery continue to increase without 
any regard for usage charges. 
 
-- Attachment -- 
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February 12, 2020 

VIA RESS 

Dear Mr. Nykilchuk: 

Thank you very much for expressing your concerns to the Ontario Energy Board regarding our 2020 
rate application. Your participation in this rate-setting process is truly appreciated.  

Every action taken and decision made at Greater Sudbury Hydro is viewed through the lens of our 
corporate values.  Central to these values is our commitment to always doing the right thing to 
serve our customers’ best interests while also ensuring the integrity and longevity of our 
distribution system infrastructure. It’s a balancing act that requires reflection and a careful 
weighing of customer needs and priorities alongside the recommendations of our expert staff. It’s 
not always easy to do.  

The portion of your bill we control and that is impacted by the rate increase we are requesting is 
called the distribution charge (it represents about 17% of the total charges seen on customer bills). 
This is the money we collect to maintain and upgrade our infrastructure to make sure we can 
provide a consistent supply of electricity to our customers.   

If we do not increase our distribution rates, then the total amount of revenue we’ll collect from our 
customers to operate the distribution system will not have increased in over a decade.  We’ve 
always worked hard to deliver consistent value to our customers while minimizing the financial 
impact on their bills; however, given the current need to upgrade our equipment to ensure public 
safety and reliability of service while also keeping pace with evolving industry standards, 
maintaining status quo with our distribution rates just isn’t sustainable. Deferring our plans to help 
keep costs neutral would be irresponsible. It would not be the right thing to do.  

We know that the rate increase we are proposing is needed, but we also know that more money 
required for service means less in our customers’ pockets. As a student who is working hard to 
conserve energy, we hear your concerns and we acknowledge the challenges accepting these new 
rates may pose for you and for others in precarious financial circumstances. There are a number of 
provincial resources available that should be explored by those who qualify for assistance in 
reducing their monthly bills, and we would gladly provide you with guidance on how to access 
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them. If you’d like to learn more please reach out to our Director of Communications, Wendy 
Watson, by calling our office at 705-675-7536. 

Thank you again for your letter. We want to assure you that we have always considered impact on 
customers when making our decisions. I promise you that we will continue to do so. 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Original Signed By 
 
 
Frank Kallonen 
CEO, Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. 
 




